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Notice of Record of Decision

The Record of Decision (ROD) for the 1318 Niagara Street Site (NYSDEC Site #: E915213)
(Buffalo, Erie County) has been issued by the New York State Department of Environmental
Conservation (NYSDEC). The ROD describes the remedy selected to address contamination
associated with the site.

Major elements of the selected remedy include:

1. Excavation and off-site disposal of contaminated soil from the site that exceeds 10 parts per
million (ppm) of polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs).

2. The excavated areas will be replaced with clean fill.

3. A site cover will be required to allow for commercial use of the site. The cover will
consist either of the structures such as buildings, pavement, sidewalks comprising the site
development or a soil cover in areas where the upper foot of exposed surface soil will exceed
the applicable soil cleanup objectives.

4. A Site Management Plan will be developed for site maintenance, monitoring, development,
and use of the site.

The ROD provides additional details about the selected remedy. An electronic copy of the ROD
is on NYSDEC's web site at: http://www.dec.ny.gov/chemical/58015.html (scroll down the page
for the link to the ROD for the site).

Copies of the ROD also are available for review at the following location:

City of Buffalo Public Library
1 Lafayette Square

Buffalo, NY 14203

phone: 716-858-8900

Feel free to contact the NYSDEC Project Manager:
Anthony Lopes, 716-851-7220, allopes@gw.dec.state.ny.us

Please do not respond to this email. Replies go to an untended mailbox. If you have questions
about the contaminated site identified above, please use the contact information provided above.

This notice is being provided by the Division of Environmental Remediation within NYSDEC.
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